
 
 

                            REPORT ON TECH FEST KREYA 2K25  

The Department of Technical Clubs, in association with the Student Activity Centre, 

organized TECH FEST KREYA 2K25 at Ramachandra College of Engineering 

(Autonomous), Eluru, on 24th and 25th Feb  2025 to foster a culture of innovation, 

creativity, and technical excellence among students. 

The inaugural ceremony commenced with a prayer song, followed by the welcome address 

delivered by Dr. Subramanya Sarma S, Dean of Academics, who highlighted the 

importance of participation in technical fests to enhance practical knowledge and 

collaborative learning. The event was formally inaugurated by Dr.M.Muralidhara Rao, 

Principal of RCE, who emphasized the role of such platforms in equipping students with the 

skills required to face industrial challenges. 

TECH FEST KREYA 2K25 featured a variety of technical events, including Paper 

Presentations, Poster Presentations, Project Expo, Coding Contests, Circuit Debugging, 

CAD Modelling, and Technical Quiz, along with non-technical events like Treasure Hunt, 

Photography, and Gaming Competitions to encourage holistic participation from all 

disciplines. Over 800 students from various departments actively participated, showcasing 

their innovative projects and ideas in the Project Expo, where several IoT-based and AI-

driven solutions addressing social and industrial issues were demonstrated. 

The fest also featured guest lectures and workshops on trending technologies like Artificial 

Intelligence, Block chain, Cyber security, and Robotics conducted by industry experts and 

alumni, enabling students to gain insights into current industry practices. 

Winners of various competitions were awarded certificates, medals, and cash prizes to 

recognize their talent and efforts. The Project Expo award was secured by the team from the 

Department of Electronics and Communication Engineering for their innovative project on 

“Smart Energy Monitoring System for Sustainable Campuses.” 

The valedictory session was presided over by Dr. Chamundeshwari, Head of CSE 

Department, who appreciated the students for their enthusiastic participation and encouraged 

them to continue exploring and innovating. Certificates of participation were distributed to all 

the students, and the organizing faculty and student coordinators were appreciated for their 

seamless efforts in making the event a grand success. 

Overall, TECH FEST KREYA 2K25 served as a vibrant platform for students to exhibit 

their technical skills, exchange ideas, and gain confidence to tackle real-world 

engineering challenges, aligning with the vision of RCE to nurture globally competitive 

technocrats. 
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